
JUSTIFICATION FOR NO MATERIAL/NONSUBSTANTIVE CHANGE

In compliance with OMB-OIRA’s previous terms of clearance issued under 1018-0167, 
the Service is providing a copy of the published notice dated June 21, 2018 (83 FR 
28858).

Original OMB-OIRA Terms of Clearance transferred from 1018-0167 into 1018-
0022 with the 2018 renewal approved April 18, 2018: 

“The FWS has committed to an 18-month timeline to update the data used in the fatality
prediction model for the wind industry, including distinguishing between the impact on 
bald versus golden eagle mortality rates.  FWS has agreed to provide an update to 
OIRA on how it analyzes monitoring information collected under this control number by 
June 1, 2018 and prior to finalizing its update to the fatality prediction model.  If 
guidance that will be mandatory under the regulations is developed for pre-construction 
or post-construction monitoring surveys, or preparation of eagle conservation plans, and
is determined to be significant for purposes of E.O. 12866, it must be submitted for 
review by OIRA under this control number.”
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